[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes from School Council Meeting 16th May 2017
Pupils in attendance – ACl, TPe, LDi, AEw, SCl, JRi, HBi, TCa, Cog, RPh, CFr  
Apologies JAs
Staff in attendance – BBa, SHu, SLa
Agenda (actions in red)
Welcome – Bev welcomed pupils to their 4th School Council Meeting since September 2016.  School council walked in and sat quickly. They conducted themselves professionally.  Each understand their role.
Progress since previous meeting 6th February 2017
Prevent
Increased knowledge of the Prevent agenda and a greater understanding of extremism and radicalisation was demonstrated. This is a result of the topic being discussed during assemblies. Council explained that Prevent is about stopping terrorism, wars, extremism. ACle spoke about democracy and BBa highlighted the yellow posters around the School ‘educate against hate’
Magazines
List of magazines will be forwarded to Lynn
· Car Mechanics
· Match of the day
· Comedy 
· Fishing
· Beano – up to date versions
· Hair & Beauty
· Yoga
Other suggestions included ‘walking dead’ and ‘heat’ – not age appropriate
School Uniform – Much improved. 
Mobiles – Now away
Pupil Leadership Team (PLT) - Will start today’s discussion
Ryders Hayes Primary School have invited a number of the School Council to visit their School and observe their PLT. 
Volunteers - SC. AC, JR, AE, LD, TP, TC.
A discussion was had re confidence and how Elmwood could adapt the model of Ryders Hayes to Elmwood School.  Council understood that our lessons are shorter, our School have differing needs, pupils have a disability and the curriculum may be different.
Ofsted
Council understood that Ofsted will inspect the School. Ofsted will be interested in how the children feel about the school? Are pupils kept safe? Do they enjoy School? Are they making progress? Do they have a voice and so forth?  BBa reminded the council that they should be respectful to all visitors and to treat visitors how they themselves expect to be treated. CF mentioned the news and another School that had recently had an inspection. BBa praised CF for watching the news but reminded him that all visitors should be respected. This is an expectation of whole School.
Charity - Local
Mr Bowen asked that the council discuss local charities. Mr Bowen currently carries out car washing as a Friday afternoon activity. Mr Bowen would like council to put forward several charities which whole School can vote on. The charity with the highest score will receive the donations from the afternoon activity. 
Hats for homeless
Rosedene Rescue Ctr
Walsall Society for the Blind
West Midlands Air Ambulance
Birmingham Children’s Hospital
Rocklands School – for children with disabilities
Bev to share this information with Mr Bowen to allow a whole School vote
Charity – National
Council are still happy for Nurture to lead on the Macmillan charity through their coffee event
Other charities they would like to consider in the future include:-
Children in Need
NSPCC
Alzheimer’s
YR 11’s
BBa praised our year 11’s and wished them good luck. Council too wished them luck. BBa reminded all of the council that they can achieve and will achieve. She reminded all council that Elmwood will follow them through their post 16 experience and they are always welcome to visit.
AOB
AOB is a great way to engage pupils as they are able to share positives as well as grievances. Council lead this session
Computers
ACl is disappointed that their computers do not have 2D design software. He would like more memory too. BBa reminded ACl that this has been raised by him previously and Lynn has already said that she would look at each pupil’s area if they run out of space.
School Uniform
TPe asked that the SMT consider blazers. This has been a previous suggestion however in the interest of safety was declined. Expense and upkeep was also a reason given.
Communication
TCa wanted to ensure that all bases, family and teachers communicated. The reasoning for good communication was discussed
Visiting other Schools to inform/discuss ADHD and Autism
SCl suggested this. She feels other Schools would benefit from understanding the above. This may prevent pupils being expelled, singled out or made to feel they are at fault.  SMT to discuss how we can move this forward
Mixing with other bases
SCl would like time to meet with friends. It was explained to SCl that if the whole School met regularly with friends during break/lunch times the school would find it difficult to track each group.  This was understood.  BBa explained that she has spoken with SMT with regards to a ‘ladies day’.  This may give more opportunity in the future for the girls to meet up
Bev/Sonia -To look at as a future event
Thank you all for attending



